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YEAR 11 KOSCIUSZKO EYEAR 11 KOSCIUSZKO EXCURSIONXCURSION  
 
On Wednesday, 3 December the senior Geography 
class, accompanied by Miss Dunn and Mr Black, em-
barked on a three-day excursion to explore the al-
pine ecosystems of Mount Kosciuszko.  

Our first area of study involved a visit to the Yar-
rangobilly Caves where our fieldwork commenced 
by looking at the differences in the entrance, twilight 
and dark ecosystems of the caves. Through a tour of 
the caves we also learnt about the different cave 
formations such as the stalactites and stalagmites as 
well as learning about how the caves are managed. 
 

On Thursday we commenced our 13km walk to the 
summit of Mount Kosciuszko. Along the way we 
stopped to complete fieldwork, guided by Mr Black 
who provided us with extensive knowledge about 
the alpine ecosystem. We also learnt about the 
different alpine herbfield communities and how hu-
mans impacted upon them.   

CALENDAR 

Week 11, Term 4 

Mon, 15 Dec 
Tues, 16 Dec 
Wed, 17 Dec 
18—19 Dec 

Presentation Night 
Year 9 End of Year Excursion 
Last day of Term for Students 
Staff Development Days 

2015 DATES 

Tues, 27 Jan 
Wed, 28 Jan 
Thurs, 29 Jan 

Staff Development Day 
First Day Term 1  - Years 7, 11 & 12 
First Day Term 1—Years 8, 9 & 10 
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After several hours through very cold (100C) and 
windy (wind speeds of 46km/hr making the temper-
ature feel like 70C) weather we reached the top of 
Mount Kosciuszko. Luckily on our descent the 
weather lifted and we were able to fully appreciate 
the stunning views of the Kosciuszko alpine ecosys-
tem. 
 
Friday was the final day of the excursion and we fo-
cused on the management strategies which are used 
within Kosciuszko National Park to manage the large 
number of tourists that visit the park every year. In 
particular, we went and looked at strategies used by 
the ski resorts, which included visiting Perisher and 
Charlotte Pass. 
 

The Kosciuszko excursion was part of our HSC unit 
on ecosystems at risk, and it was a great experience 
to be able to learn about alpine environments by 
exploring it first-hand. The excursion was great fun 
and will definitely help us in the rest of the Geogra-
phy course. 
 
A very big thankyou to Mr Black and Miss Dunn for 
organising and taking us on such an awesome excur-
sion! 
 

  

YEAR 6 INTO 7 TRANSIYEAR 6 INTO 7 TRANSITIONTION  
 
The school was visited by students from Cootamun-
dra Public, EA Southee, Stockinbingal Public and 
Wallendbeen Public schools as part of the schools 
transition to Year 7 program. Students participated 
in various activities organised by staff giving a taste 
of high school life next year. Thanks must to go out 
to staff and Year 7 and Year 9 students who guided 
and informed the Year 6 students. Thank you also to 
Ann and Yvette in the canteen for supplying food for 
the first day’s visit. 

A parent information night was held on 3 December 
where information about next year was given. Year 9 
students guided the parents around the school and 
also entertained the students and their siblings with 
a variety of sports. 

For parents who were unable to attend the infor-
mation night, a book pack list can be found at the 
end of the Newsletter. 
 
We look forward to working with Year 7 in 2015. 
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PROUD AND DEADLY AWAPROUD AND DEADLY AWARDSRDS  
 
Last Friday night at EA Southee we celebrated the 
achievement of our Aboriginal students at the Coot-
amundra network 'Proud and Deadly Awards'. Many 
thanks to EA Southee for their hospitality, Mrs Thel-
ma Rudd (Aboriginal Learning and Engagement Advi-
sor NSW DEC), and congratulations to our many stu-
dents on their achievement.  

 
Lance Atkinson Attendance 
Samantha Atkinson Encouragement 
 NAPLAN Academic 

Achievement 
Kamika Bell Cultural 
 Attendance 
Kobi Bradshaw Attendance 
Jaydon Brinckley Academic Achievement 
 Attendance 
 Year 12 Completion 
Codey Bryant Year 11 Completion 
Maddison Byrne Encouragement 
 Year 12 Completion 
Shannon Byrnes Attendance 
Corey Corby Attendance 
 Year 11 Completion 
Sabrinnia Cunnington-Parkes  

Year 11 Completion 
Jayden D’Aran Attendance 
 
Jon Francis Academic Achievement 
 Attendance 
Tomas Francis Academic Achievement 
 Attendance 
Harry Hardy NAPLAN Academic 

Achievement 
Monique Hardy Encouragement 
 Attendance 
Tayla Heath TVET/VET Year 11 
 Attendance 
 Year 11 Completion 
Brentton Jackson Year 11 Completion 
Scott Jackson  Citizenship 
Bryce Jenkins Citizenship 
 Attendance 
 NAPLAN Academic 

Achievement 
James Kelly Attendance 
 Year 11 Completion 
Matthew Kelly Attendance 
 NAPLAN Academic 

Achievement 

Josh Kite Attendance 
 Year 12 Completion 
Bree Lawson Attendance 
Kaleb McNally Sport 
 Attendance 
Ben Maher Sport 
 Attendance 
Tristian Manton Cultural 
 Attendance 
 Year 12 Completion 
Holly Meadows-Blundell  

Student Leadership 
 Attendance 
 Year 11 Completion 
Connor Oslizlok Academic Achievement 
Andrew Perrin Year 12 Completion 
Kobi Russell Cultural 
Alex Trevorrow Encouragement 
Olivia Urosevic Performing Creative Visual 

Arts 
 Attendance 
Destini Warren Attendance 
Shania Williams NAPLAN Academic 

Achievement 
Kiara Wilson Academic Achievement 
 Attendance 
 NAPLAN Academic 

Achievement 

 

ARTIFICIAL INSEMINATARTIFICIAL INSEMINATION PROGRAMION PROGRAM  
 
On Thursday, 4 December the Year 9 Agriculture 
class witnessed the artificial insemination (AI) pro-
gram for the Murray Grey Heffers at school.  
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A special thanks to Jeff and Heather Bush who visit-
ed the school and described and demonstrated the 
AI process. Everyone who participated would agree 
that this was an excellent learning experience. 
 

WEEK 10 ACTIVITIESWEEK 10 ACTIVITIES  
 
During this week we are trialling interest activities 
for Year 7-10 students in periods five and six. Dance, 
board games, arts and crafts activities, bush craft 
and wood and metal work are just some of the activ-
ities our students have been involved in. Initial re-
sponse from both students and staff has been out-
standing. Even the old seats in the quad are getting a 
facelift. 

RIDE 4 JAIRIDE 4 JAI  

On Saturday, 21 February there will be a Charity 
Event ‘Ride for Jai’ to help raise funds to meet goals 
to help Jai and his family to manage his condition 
and to provide awareness of Late Infantile MLD 
(Metachromatic Leukodystrophy).  
 
There are a number of teachers and one of our 
school captains signed up as ‘12 hour crazies’ to 
complete the full 12 hours of riding on the day! 
 
If you would like to be a part of this event you can 
form your own team for the day (which would in-
volve you completing one RPM class on the day), 
join a team, or sponsor one of our 12 hour riders. 
For further information or to pick up a team pack 
please see Mr Gale or Miss Dunn at the high school 
or speak to Sam or Mark at Come Alive Gym on 6942 
3084. 

FROM THE CAREERS DESKFROM THE CAREERS DESK  
 
Best wishes to our Year 12 students who will receive 
their HSC results and ATAR rankings next week. The 
Careers Office will remain open until Friday, 19 De-
cember for appointments. Enquiries after this time 
can be directed to catherine.alderman@det.nsw.edu.au.  
 
WORK EXPERIENCEWORK EXPERIENCE  
This week sees the close of another Work Experi-
ence block. Students have been involved in automo-
tive, teaching, veterinary work, shearing, physiother-
apy, butchers, St Vincent de Paul, Aged Care and 
Policing. Current Year 9 students are strongly en-
couraged to start thinking about Work Experience 
for 2015.  
 
HOLIDAY AND CASUAL WORKHOLIDAY AND CASUAL WORK  
End of year is often a busy time for local businesses 
as they seek to recruit extra staff in the lead up to 
Christmas and New Year and look towards their 
staffing needs for the following year. Resumes need 
to be ready, as in many cases these jobs can come 
up at quite short notice. Students can access a good 
resume builder on the school’s website. Simply go to 
cootamundrahighcareers.com  and access ‘Students 
secure area’ on the menu bar, then register and 
build your resume from there. 
 

SUE LARKEY WORKSHOPSUE LARKEY WORKSHOP  

mailto:catherine.alderman@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.cootamundrahighcareers.com
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CLOTHING POOLCLOTHING POOL  
 
The school's clothing pool has uniform items which 
can be purchased for a donation. However, our cur-
rent stock is quite low, so if you have any second-
hand clothes in good condition, please consider do-
nating them to the clothing pool. Items being donat-
ed can be dropped in at the Front Office. 
 

KIDS’ HOLIDAY CAMPSKIDS’ HOLIDAY CAMPS  
 

 

COOTAMUNDRA LIBRARY COOTAMUNDRA LIBRARY HAPPENINGSHAPPENINGS  
 

CAROLS BY CANDLELIGHCAROLS BY CANDLELIGHTT  
 
The combined Churches of Cootamundra present 
“Carols by Candlelight—a community event” to be 
held at Jubilee Park on Sunday, 14 December com-
mencing at 7pm. In the case of wet weather, the 
carols will be held at Sacred Heart Catholic Church.  
 

ARTS CENTRE MOVIEARTS CENTRE MOVIE  
 



Cootamundra High SchoolCootamundra High SchoolCootamundra High School   Term 4, Week 10Term 4, Week 10Term 4, Week 10   

Page Page Page 666   

PLAN AHEAD THIS SUMMPLAN AHEAD THIS SUMMER TO LIVE AND ER TO LIVE AND 
STUDY OVERSEAS IN 2015STUDY OVERSEAS IN 2015  
 
With the end of the year approaching, there has 
never been a better time to cast your thoughts 
ahead to 2015. Why not use the holidays to plan 
your 2015 WEP student exchange program?  
 
With over 20 different countries to choose from, 
deciding where to go is the hardest part! Need more 
information? Use the holidays to do some research.  
Visit WEP online at www.wep.org.au to request a 
free information pack. 
 

ENERGY REBATEENERGY REBATE  

SUMMERFESTSUMMERFEST  
 

  

YEAR 7 BOOK PACK LISYEAR 7 BOOK PACK LISTT  
 
The items below are available to purchase in a pack at Beath’s Newsagency (103 Wallendoon Street) for $85.  
 

http://www.wep.org.au

